Craig Stockdale

New York NY
Message:

To: The Committee Secretary

Senate Legal and Constitutional References Committee 

Parliament House

Canberra ACT 2600

Australia

Dear Sir/Madam,

This submission is in response to the invitation for public comment as part of the Committee's Inquiry into Australian Expatriates.

I have lived in the USA, Washington and New York for the last 4 years.

My wife and l retain close ties to Australia, including memebership of the Aust. Embassy Social Club and a range of other professional and expat societies in Washington and NY.

We would hope to return home after another few years, however my employer is currently processing permanent residency applications for us.  this is a simple process in the USA for workers who have been here fro more than 12 months.

We were very dissapointed that the free trade agreement did not include any concessions for Australians working in the US, and for thst reason we are obliged to continue our application for permanat residency.

Obviously there are substantial earnings benefits for my wife and I here, l estimate we earn at least double what we could expect in Australia (Telecommunications and Music industry for myself and my wife respectively)

Our single biggest concern in rleation to our return is the risk of not being covered by Medicare.  Our status under the private system in Aust. has long expired, and we are deeply concerned that if where to return and either fall ill, or decide to have children the excellent health benefits we have in NY will not be available.

Another barrier is that we cannot transport our retirement benefits - there should be a way to encourage Aust. returning from overseas to invest funds in superannuation with no penalty - and any early withdrawal charges incurred in the previous country be avaialable as a tax deduction in the year of return.

This would help defray the costs of repatriation.

Thankyou for the opportunity to contribute to this enquiry.

Regards

Craig Stockdale

Nwe York USA
